
 
From: jean public [mailto:jeanpublic@yahoo.com]  
Sent: Saturday, February 28, 2004 10:57 AM 
To: RegComments, CII 
Cc: rodney.frelinghuysen@mail.house.gov 
 
Subject: rin 1601-AA14 - 6 cfr part 29 DHS public comment - 
infrastructure info 
This proposed rule further erodes all pretense at an open society and 
further damages democracy. DHS seems intent on changing america into 
iraq - the public can't see any documents, cant have any information. 
 
The real issue here is to get america free from terrorists and then we 
can get back to having access to the public information that we deserve 
to have.  We must make sure our overloaded immigration is shut down for 
a while, until we can be sure our country is SAFE. We do not have to 
have open borders letting in everyone who wants to come here, illegal 
or not.  We must shut down our borders for a while to get out 
terrorists and those illegally here.  When that is done, american will 
be safe to allow the freedom of information that is crucial to a 
democracy. I am outraged at what DHS has done to long time american 
citizens, such as myself, here 68 years and certainly someone who 
SHOULD HAVE ACCESS TO PUBLIC INFORMATION.   
 
I DO NOT BELIEVE IN A SECRET GOVERNMENT, WHICH IS WHAT BUSH AND HIS 
HANDPICKED CRONIES ARE DOING TO THIS COUNTRY.   
 
IF TOM RIDGE GETS HIS WAY, AMERICA WILL BECOME MORE LIKE A DESPOT'S 
TERRITORY EVERY SINGLE DAY.   
 
THIS KIND OF RULE IS BAD FOR AMERICA BECAUSE NATIVE BORN LOYAL 
AMERICANS ARE VICTIMIZED.   
 
I THINK LOYAL NATIVE AMERICANS PAY INTO THIS SYSTEM AND ARE ENTITLED TO 
HAVE ACCESS TO INFORMATION ON EXACTLY WHAT WE ARE PAYING TO DO.  WE ALL 
ARE TAXED TO DEATH TO PAY FOR WHAT OUR GOVERNMENT IS SEEKING TO DO IN 
SECRET AND THAT IS ABSOLUTELY WRONG.   
 
I THINK SECRECY IN GOVERNMENT LEADS TO CORRUPTION IN GOVERNMENT. 
SECRECY IN GOVERNMENT IS SOMETIMES BECAUSE GOVERNMENT EMPLOYEES BREAK 
THE LAW. I AM OPPOSED TO ALL RULES THAT ALLOW THIS.  
 
SECRET PROJECTS LIKE recently happened in new jersey where farmers 
submitted secret information that cannot be verified and then the nj 
agriculture dept sent out information to all the media using that 
secret data THAT COULD NOT BE VERIFIED IS ABSOLUTELY WRONG AND 
UNETHICAL.  NJ dept agriculture took a secret unannounced alleged 
"survey' of nj farmers, gathered information and then the data for the 
results was not available for public inspection. I find that absolutely 
insulting, undemocratic and anthithetical to the american spirit of 
open government.  I do not want to see DHS do that kind of thing - it 
is wrong - it is unethical and it is abominable. 
 
b. sachau 
15 elm st 
florham park nj 07932 
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